
 
 

 
 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 91 
 

Asked on 15 February 2024 
 
MR T NICHOLLS ASKED THE ATTORNEY-GENERAL AND MINISTER FOR JUSTICE, 
MINISTER FOR PREVENTION OF DOMESTIC AND FAMILY VIOLENCE (HON Y D’ATH)  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Attorney-General advise (a) if the super round of the Gambling Community Benefit 
Fund has been abolished, (b) if so, whether there will be any other opportunity for 
community clubs and organisations to apply for grants larger than $35,000 under this fund 
and (c) if the super round is proceeding in 2024, what quarter of the year this is scheduled 
for? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
 
This year, the Gambling Community Benefit Fund will commemorate it’s 30th anniversary 
with a $30 million Super Round with grants available up to $100,000 to assist community 
organisations.  
 
Information on forthcoming grant rounds was published on the departmental webpage 
(https://www.justice.qld.gov.au/initiatives/community-grants) on 12 February 2024. 
 
The Super Round opened on 18 March 2024 and will close on 30 April 2024. 
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